
 

MEMORANDUM 
Legislative Fiscal Office 
900 Court St. NE, Room H-178 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
Phone 503-986-1828 
FAX 503-373-7807 
 
 
To: Capital Construction Subcommittee 

From: Matt Stayner, Legislative Fiscal Office 
(503) 986-1840 

Date: June 13, 2013 

Subject: SB 5509, Board of Chiropractic Examiners, Supplemental 
Limitation Request  

 
 
SB 5509 increases the other funds expenditure limitation by $25,743 for the Oregon Board of 
Chiropractic Examiners (OBCE) in the current (2011-13) biennium.  This bill is in response to a 
request for additional limitation authority forwarded to the co-chairs of the Joint Committee on 
Ways and Means by the Executive Director of OBCE dated June 5, 2013 and attached to this 
memo.   
 
The reason for this request is that the expenditures of the OBCE are projected by both the 
Executive Director of the agency and the Department of Administrative Service Shared Client 
Services accountant to exceed the Legislatively Approved Budget for the agency, including a 
$69,550 Other Funds expenditure limitation increase for Attorney General expenses that was 
provided to the agency in the early session bill (HB 5052, Chapter 41, Oregon Laws 2013) 
passed by the Legislature and signed in to law effective April 15, 2013.  The original agency 
request for the additional AG expenditures was made at the end of October 2012, but was 
moved forward in HB 5052 at the recommendation of the LFO because although the agency 
anticipated the overrun in AG costs, a better estimate of the required additional limitation could 
be made once the costs began to be realized in February and March.  No additional limitation 
increase was proposed by the agency for professional services at the time the additional AG 
costs were included in HB 5052. 
 
The net projected limitation shortfall totals between $13,000 and $16,000 based on information 
provided to the LFO from the agency and DAS. The requested amount of $25,743 includes a 
safety factor for unknown or unexpected expenses as the agency seems to be experiencing 
difficulty in estimating expenses through the end of the biennium.  The OBCE director 
attributes the shortfall primarily to unexpectedly high costs of professional services, specifically 
those costs related to the Office of Administrative Hearings (OAH) for contested case 
proceedings.  The professional services line item expenditures is anticipated to be $25,923 
over the Legislatively Approved Budget (LAB).  Of the total professional services expenditures 
of $74,500, expenditures between July 1, 2011 and December 31, 2012 totaled just over 
$25,000, the remaining $49,500, and subsequent budgetary shortfall, occurred within the last 
six months of the biennium.  In addition to OAH hearing officer panel charges, professional 



services expenditures also include peer review committee per-diem costs, chiropractic 
consultant fees, and expert witness charges. 
 
The net projected limitation shortfall is not entirely attributable to unexpected OAH costs, but 
was unanticipated by the agency and when compounded with other agency expenditure 
decisions, resulted in the limitation shortfall described above. In addition to the overrun in 
professional services, the agency experienced budgetary shortfalls in a number of line items 
including: 

 Personal Services    $8,336 

 Instate Travel    $5,893 

 Telecommunications  $7,246 

 IT equipment and services  $7,940 

 Dues and subscriptions  $2,028 

 Other services and supplies $10,191 
 
A portion of the shortfall was offset by budgetary savings in four primary categories: 

 Office expenses   $17,926 

 State government surcharges $7,461 

 Publications    $7,843 

 In-state travel   $1,084 
 
Attached to this memo is an email dated June 11, 2013 from Dave McTeague, Executive 
Director of the OBCE.  The email describes the use of temporary employee as undercover 
agents to expose insurance fraud in cooperation with the National Insurance Crime Bureau.  
Although this action appears to have furthered the investigation of potential violations of the 
subject clinic, the expenditure accounts for nearly the entire overage in personal services.   
 
A thorough agency explanation of the use of budgeted funds due to the significant amount of 
puts and takes between budgetary line items along with an explanation of the process that the 
agency uses to estimate Attorney General and OAH costs may be warranted when examining 
this request.  
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SB 5509-1

(LC 3692)

6/7/13 (TR/ps)

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO

SENATE BILL 5509

In line 2 of the printed bill, delete “appropriating money;”.

Delete lines 5 through 16 and insert:

“SECTION 1. Notwithstanding any other law limiting expenditures,

the limitation on expenditures established by section 1, chapter 249,

Oregon Laws 2011, as modified by legislative or Emergency Board

action, for the biennium beginning July 1, 2011, as the maximum limit

for payment of expenses from fees, moneys or other revenues, includ-

ing Miscellaneous Receipts, but excluding lottery funds and federal

funds, collected or received by State Board of Chiropractic Examiners,

is increased by $25,743.

“SECTION 2. This 2013 Act being necessary for the immediate

preservation of the public peace, health and safety, an emergency is

declared to exist, and this 2013 Act takes effect on its passage.”.
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